
Forevergreen Road Extension 

 

Proposed recipient: 

City of Coralville 

1512 7th Street 

Coralville, Iowa 52241 

 

Requested amount: 

$2,500,000 

 

Explanation of request: 

The Cities of North Liberty and Coralville are working in partnership to improve transportation 

connectivity and mobility in the metropolitan area by completing the final 1.3 miles of a 7.3 mile 

arterial street corridor between interchanges on Interstate 80 and Interstate 380. The completed 

street corridor will provide an important link to major employers and destinations throughout the 

metropolitan area including the University of Iowa campus, Downtown Iowa City and the 

University of Iowa Research Park while also providing easier access to and from Interstate 80 

and Interstate 380 for all travelers. The Forevergreen Road corridor is home to the future 

Steindler North Liberty Ambulatory Surgery Center (opening 2025), University of Iowa Health 

Care North Liberty Campus (opening 2025), North Central Junior High, Liberty High School, 

and growing neighborhoods with residential and commercial developments. A shared use path is 

included with the proposed project, and the entire corridor will ultimately be an important piece 

of the overall metro area trail network. 


